
 

City Manager’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: 11/21/2022 

TO:  Doug Thornley, City Manager 

THROUGH: Chris Pingree, Development Services Director 

FROM: Angela Fuss, Assistant Development Services Director 

SUBJECT:  Metro Market – Privileged Business License 

This memo has been prepared to provide City Council with the legislative history of the Metro 

Market property located at 595 Booth Street.  On April 5, 2012, the Planning Commission 

approved the request for a special use permit (LDC12-00034) to allow for 1) a convenience store 

within an existing building located in the Neighborhood Commercial (NC) zoning district and; 2) 

a commercial development within 300 feet of a secondary school.   

Seven conditions of approval were included with the decision letter, including the requirement 

that the applicant to apply for a business license within 18 months from the date of the final 

approval and continuously maintain the validity of that permit, or the approval was to be null and 

void.   

Reno Municipal Code (RMC) has several code sections that the Planning Department utilizes 

when one use goes away and a new owner takes over the previous use. 

RMC 18.01.402(d) – Change of Ownership or Tenancy 

Changes in ownership, tenancy, or management of property with an existing nonconformity may 

occur, but such nonconformities shall continue to be subject to the standards of this article. 

 

RMC 18.01.403(f)(1) – Abandonment or Discontinuance of Nonconforming Use 

A nonconforming use that is abandoned or discontinued for a period of one year or more may 

only be resumed with a conditional use permit reviewed by the Planning Commission.  

 

In the case of the Metro Market, the previous owner, Idlewild Market LLC, maintained a valid 

business license until the market closed in July of 2022.  The new owner, Metro Market, was 

issued a new business license in November of 2022.  Metro Market is still required to follow the 

conditions of approval from the original special use permit and maintain an active business 

license.   
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